



May 2004

Dear Fellow Laborers in Christ:

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior the Lord Jesus Christ. Psalms 25:5 — Lead me (us) in thy truth, and teach me (us) : for thou art the God of my (our) salvation; on thee do I (we) wait all the day. Psalms 4:4 — Stand in awe, and sin not: commune with your heart upon your bed, and be <u>still</u>. Selah, Psalms 46:10 — <u>Be still</u> and <u>know</u> that I am God: Sometimes it is really difficult to take biblical advice, our tendency is to run ahead of the Lord and try to make things happen on our own. At present we are in that position of trying to "Be still." We know where our next assignment will be and we have committed ourselves to that ministry. However, we would like it to happen sooner then what the Lord has shown us so far. We will be relieving the Mathena's, when they come home for their furlough in 2005. They are Missionaries to Grenada, West Indies. The Mathena's have started one church in Grenada and have turned that over to a National and now they are starting another church in a different area on the island. In the mean time we will be looking for a short term ministry abroad or here in the states until 2005. There was a short term ministry that we were ready to go to but we feel the Lord has closed that door. After many e-mails to the mission field and good Godly counsel, from our Pastor and members of the WWNTBM Board, we feel that ministry is closed for the present. However, we have not given up on the fact that the Lord may open the door again.

Our schedule until we relieve the Mathena's will be, WWNTBM Family Week in June, Several church meetings to complete, a Mission Conference that will keep us going this summer and into the fall, plus any short term ministry(s) the Lord opens up for us. Lord willing, we also plan on taking a trip to Grenada to visit and work with the Methena's sometime the fall of this year. As of now we have not set a time for the trip but will be working out a time that will fit in the Mathena's and our schedule.

While we are here in the states, if we can be of any help to you in any way, please let us know.

Please pray for:

Continued good health, Continued safety as we travel, A short term ministry, Our next assignment in Grenada.

Thank you for your continued support both prayerfully and financially. May our Heavenly Father continue to bless each of you abundantly.

Under His Wings,

Chick And Renee Atkins PO Box #129 Duncan, SC 29334 waab4@juno.com Chick_atkins@yahoo.com

Please note our new mailing address and e-mail address